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Southern Company Transmission has no concerns with either the original work of the Joint NERC/NAESB TLR Task Force or the subsequent work of the NAESB Business Practices Subcommittee.  We feel that a fair representation of business practice standards has been produced in the NAESB document as derived from the original NERC IRO-006 policy document.
Our concerns lie with the bigger picture – the need to physically separate the original IRO-006 in the first place.  We see several areas in which there appear to issues with no substantive answers, at least at this point.  They include:
Effect on Real Time Grid Operators:
As we have stated in prior comments, we are not sure what value is added to the reliability of the grid by now having our grid operators manage their respective systems with a NERC manual in one hand and a NAESB manual in the other.  A compromise presently being discussed is the introduction of yet a third manual, a compilation of the two “split” manuals.  We feel the introduction of needless operational complexities is not prudent with respect to the maintenance of grid reliability.
Coordination between NERC and NAESB Manuals:

As presently separated, the NERC Reliability Standards and NAESB Business Practice Standards are in synchronism – each complements the other with no apparent conflict.  However, as we move forward in time, there appears to be no provision for conflict resolution between the two, no guarantee that synchronism will be maintained in the future.
Southern Company Transmission is not in favor of splitting the document until issues such as these and those that would possibly fall into a Version 0+ category; for example, NAESB standards compliance, have been adequately addressed.
We commend the members of the joint NERC/NAESB TLR Task Force and NAESB Business Practices Subcommittee on their excellent work in identifying and setting aside business practices within the original NERC policy document.  We thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on this important industry issue.
